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From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW:
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:49:10 AM


 
 


From: Janice Caulfield <janc@gci.net> 
Sent: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:43 AM
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Reece Williams <Reece.Williams@akleg.gov>;
Joshua Walton <Joshua.Walton@akleg.gov>
Subject: Fwd:
 
 


Begin forwarded message:
 
From: Victoria OConnell Curran <victoria.oconnell@gmail.com>
Date: April 10, 2023 at 2:49:54 PM AKDT
To: House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov, Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov
 
Dear Committee Members: 
My husband and I own 14 guns. We hunt to provide food for our
family.  We believe in common sense gun laws and we are opposed
to House Bill 61. This law does not make Alaskans safer during a
disaster and likely would have the opposite effect. As I  read it is a
narrowing of existing Alaska law and would allow individuals or special
interest groups to act as the legal enforcers of this state law, through civil
suits. It is ridiculous to mandate  that a prevailing plaintiff would be due
punitive damages of a minimum of three times their actual attorneys’
fees, plus repayment of court and attorney fees.  This bill seems to
prevent common sense steps to provide for public safety and ensure
peace during a disaster . We have much more pressing issues to address
in our state, drop this please. 
As gun owners we ask you to oppose HB61.
Thank you,
 
Victoria OConnell Curran and Richard Curran
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Sitka, Alaska
 
 


 








From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Bill HB 61
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:45:49 AM


 
 


From: Mark Shimkus <mshimkus@alaska.edu> 
Sent: Saturday, April 15, 2023 10:20 AM
To: Rep. Craig Johnson <Rep.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jamie Allard
<Rep.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Stanley
Wright <Rep.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep.
Jennie Armstrong <Rep.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>
Subject: Bill HB 61
 
Dear Representatives of the House State Affairs Committee
 
As I watched your current debate on HB 61 I have seen some people talking about shelters during
emergency times but I need to ask an equity question. Where are the shelters for gun carrying
citizens? Because a person carries a gun, are they not worthy of shelter or is it a way to get rid of
people and push them out into the cold? If anything HB 61 brought up an issue not being talked
about in the Alaskan community. 
 
I believe the bill will most likely be amended but I believe the issue of shelters and the opposition of
the bill brought up is a big issue because of what I said above. There are no or limited shelters to
maintain Alaskans 2nd Amendment rights. So it should address the issue of 2nd Amendment shelters
or the lack thereof! It is about equity right?
 
Thank You,
Mark Shimkus
Fairbank AK.
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From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: COMMENT opposing HB61
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 9:46:48 AM


 
 


From: Alexandria Weddell <AlexandriaWeddell@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 9:08 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw
<Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep. Stanley Wright <Rep.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben
Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Craig Johnson <Rep.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov>;
Rep. Jamie Allard <Rep.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jennie Armstrong
<Rep.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>
Subject: Fwd: COMMENT opposing HB61
 
Hello,
 
My name is Alexandria Weddell and I am a resident of Skagway Alaska. I am also a gun owner. I am
writing to ask you to please oppose HB61. The bill truthfully does not make much sense. I do not see
how this makes anyone safer during an emergency and moreover, during times of emergencies our
communities do NOT need laws and rules limiting what our bodies of government can do. I am
asking as a constituent please not to support this frivolous bill.
 
Thank you,
 
Alexandria Weddell
907-612-0033
PO Box 945
Skagway AK 99840
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From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: HB61 Testimony for April 11 House State Affairs
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 9:48:15 AM
Attachments: 23-4-11HB61FRtestimony.docx


 
 


From: Frank Rue <frankrue44@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, April 10, 2023 8:10 PM
To: Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>;
Rep. Craig Johnson <Rep.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs
<HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Stanley Wright <Rep.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben
Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jamie Allard <Rep.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov>; Rep.
Jennie Armstrong <Rep.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov>
Subject: HB61 Testimony for April 11 House State Affairs
 
Attached please find my Testimony on HB61.  Thank you for the opportunity to comment.
 
Sincerely,
Frank Rue
Juneau, Alaska
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Testimony HB61 April, 11 2023








My name is Frank Rue, I live at 7083 Hendrickson Rd. in Juneau, Alaska.  I have lived in Alaska since 1977. I am a gun owner, hunter, and former Commissioner of the Alaska Department of Fish and Game (ADF&G).  During my tenure as Commissioner of ADF&G, two indoor shooting ranges, one in Fairbanks and one in Juneau, were completed.  I say this only to stress that I support shooting sports, hunting, hunter safety, hunter education and the safe responsible use of firearms.





I do not support House Bill 61 for the following reasons.  





HB61 appears to be a solution in search of a problem.  Have there been instances of Alaska Governors, Alaska state agencies or Alaska municipalities forbidding the possession, use, or transfer of a firearm, firearm accessory, other weapons during a declared disaster emergency when, as some supporters of the bill have said, pot shops and liquor stores were left open? If so, was this disparity remedied?    





HB61 does not just address, as some have suggested, parity between liquor stores and gun stores in a disaster emergency.  If that is all it did, I doubt there would be much opposition.   





Every disaster emergency will be different and the impacts felt most severely in the area of the disaster emergency.  Local Alaskans will, with the help of state agencies, be best situated to determine what response is needed.  I do not think it is in the best interest of Alaskans to tie their own hands as they deal with a disaster.  Furthermore, a Governor’s disaster declaration has a term of 30 days, unless the legislature extends it.  The Legislature can address any unacceptable overreach by the state or local government when it authorizes an extension.   


  


Will HB61 invalidate existing restrictions?    The Governor is given extraordinary powers under a disaster emergency declaration.  Powers to, among other things, relocate all or some of the people from a stricken area; prescribe where people can and cannot travel; commandeer private property subject to compensation; change the duties of state agencies…. etc.  But under this bill, even in the extraordinary circumstance of a disaster emergency declaration, the possession, use and transfer of firearms or other weapons, plus all the other actions in Sec.44.99.510(a) (1-4) would be out of the reach of the Governor, state agencies and municipalities. 





There is nothing in HB61 that lays out the purpose for prohibiting the Governor, state agencies or municipalities from taking the actions listed in Sec.44.99.510(a) (1-4) during a declared disaster emergency under AS 26.23.020.  What is the purpose for drawing a line between a disaster emergency and non-disaster emergency times? Without such an explicit purpose will this law invalidate existing statute or policy? And could anyone allowed to own a gun or other weapon then be allowed to bring a loaded gun to a school or assembly chamber, for example, during a disaster emergency declaration when in normal circumstances they would not?   








Will HB61 inevitably be declared the law of the land in non-disaster/emergency times? In normal times the legislature, governor, state agencies and municipalities have prohibited the possession or use of firearms in, for example: the capitol building; public schools; state offices; assembly chambers; public hospitals, or public shelters.  Under HB61 during a disaster emergency they could not prohibit any of this (except perhaps the legislature).  Without any legislative Purpose/Intent as to why there is a difference between a disaster emergency and any other time, won’t all of the prohibitions of Sec.44.99.510(a) (1-4), ipso facto, (inevitably) apply all of the time?  If the answer is yes, then it will inevitably be illegal to restrict people legally allowed to own guns and weapons to take guns, ammunition and other weapons to shelters, schools, legislative buildings, and other public spaces whether there is a disaster emergency or not.  





This bill does more than “keep gun shops, etc. open when liquor stores are open” during a disaster declaration.  I urge you to not support HB61 as currently written.








Thank you  





  







From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: NO! on HB61
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 10:16:59 AM


 
 


From: Janice Caulfield <janc@gci.net> 
Sent: Monday, April 17, 2023 10:08 AM
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Reece Williams <Reece.Williams@akleg.gov>;
Joshua Walton <Joshua.Walton@akleg.gov>
Subject: Fwd: NO! on HB61
 
One more,
 
THANK YOU for your help with this.
 
Regards,
 
Jan Caulfield


Begin forwarded message:
 
From: Joyanne Bloom <joyanneb@gmail.com>
Subject: NO! on HB61
Date: April 9, 2023 at 8:22:15 PM AKDT
To: Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov
 
Dear State Affairs Committee Representatives,
 
I trust you and our government officials to make the best decisions to
protect Alaskans in the event of "disaster emergencies".  You should not
have any prior restrictions as to what means will be available to keep us
safe. That's just what HB61 does - limits your options.
 
I am a grandma, who has been advocating for the passage of legislation to
secure guns in our homes to reduce the high number of our children killed
by firearms. It's appalling to me that the bill you decide to consider is
"Limitation on Firearms Restrictions".
 
Thank you for your service and consideration,
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Joyanne Bloom
 
--


Joyanne Bloom
883 Basin Road
Juneau, Alaska 99801


(907) 723-3604


 








From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Oppose HB 61
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 9:48:12 AM


 
 


From: Sally Rue <sarjesrue@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, April 10, 2023 8:24 PM
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep. Stanley Wright
<Rep.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Craig
Johnson <Rep.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jamie Allard <Rep.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov>; Rep.
Jennie Armstrong <Rep.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story
<Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>; House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>
Subject: Oppose HB 61
 
 Testimony on HB 61, House State Affairs Committee, April 11, 2023, 3 pm
 
Dear Chairman Shaw and Members of the House State Affairs Committee,
 
Thank you for scheduling this opportunity for public comment on HB 61, “An Act relating to
restrictions on firearms and other weapons.”
 
I am a 46-year resident of Alaska and a gun owner. I have serious concerns about HB 61 and its
potential negative impact on the ability of the governor, state agencies and local governments
to protect the public health, safety and welfare in the event of a declared disaster emergency.
 
By definition, times of emergency are unpredictable, chaotic, and full of stress and
uncertainty.  Communications are often disrupted. Keeping the public safe often requires fast
and decisive action. State law gives officials broad powers that would not apply under ordinary
circumstances for good reason.
 
Why would we want to arbitrarily limit the ability of the governor and state and municipal
officials to respond to unique disaster emergencies in the most effective way to protect life
and safety? Enacting a blanket prohibition on any kind of restrictions on possession and use of
firearms and other weapons during a disaster second-guesses the frontline local and state
officials who know best what is happening on the ground.
 
Although sponsors say this will not affect existing restrictions on carrying firearms in currently
prohibited locations such as schools, hospitals, and shelters, I would like to see a specific
clause added to that effect.
 
If this bill is enacted, what happens when an emergency shelter is set up in another location?
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Will first responders and local emergency officials be prohibited from restricting a person from
bringing in firearms and other weapons? Will families with children be sheltered with a lot of
stressed out, exhausted people with loaded firearms and ‘other weapons?’  Can we expect
that volunteers from the Red Cross and other organizations will feel safe volunteering in this
environment?
 
My second major concern is in Sec. 44.99.510(c), providing for civil action by a person who
thinks they have been adversely affected, or “a membership organization consisting of two or
more individuals eligible under (1) of this section that is dedicated in whole or in part to the
protection of the rights of persons who possess or use firearms or other weapons.”  Giving
such a particularly described organization the status of a ‘person’ is troublesome at best.
Allowing triple punitive damage awards will invite costly and likely specious lawsuits. At worst,
this section will create confusion, and could have an extreme chilling effect on first
responders, state and local emergency services officials, and volunteers trying to do their job
of protecting the public under difficult circumstances.
 
I urge you to consider the real implications and unintended consequences of this bill in real
disaster emergencies.
 
I urge you to oppose this bill as written, and address the substantial deficiencies that have
come to light prior to moving it forward.
 
Thank you for reading my comments.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
Sally Rue
Juneau








From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Oppose HB 61
Date: Monday, April 10, 2023 9:30:25 AM


 
 


From: Ann Gifford <agifford83@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, April 9, 2023 2:02 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw
<Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep. Stanley Wright <Rep.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben
Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Craig Johnson <Rep.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov>;
Rep. Jamie Allard <Rep.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jennie Armstrong
<Rep.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>
Subject: Oppose HB 61
 
﻿Dear Chair Shaw and committee members,
 
I am a retired attorney and long-time resident of Juneau AK. I'm opposed to HB 61 because
it would tie the hands of our governor and local officials when they most need flexibility to
respond to catastrophes. When there is an earthquake, flood or fire governments often
need to restrict access to specific areas or impose curfews to protect safety and prevent
theft. First responders need to set up shelters, field hospitals and soup kitchens. Limiting
the carrying or use of firearms in those times and places can be an important tool to protect
public safety and maintain order. I think if we were to prohibit our leaders from using that
tool we would come to regret it later. 
 
Sometimes it's not safe for people to drive their cars or trucks during an emergency.
Sometimes it's not safe for them to carry their guns. We need to make sure our leaders
have the ability to respond quickly and impose reasonable rules during natural disasters
and other emergencies to keep everyone safe.
 
I'm also concerned about giving favored status to commercial enterprises like gun shops
and shooting ranges. I understand that this bill was prompted by complaints that these
businesses were not considered “essential” and were subject to temporary closure at the
start of the Covid-19 pandemic. The types of services that are considered essential can
vary depending on the nature of an emergency and even on the nature of a particular
pandemic. I can’t fault our leaders for closing most shops and services to try to contain the
spread of Covid 19, especially in the early days when we didn't know exactly how it was
transmitted. Car and boat dealers didn’t make the list of essential businesses, nor did
health clubs. Why should a gun shop get favored status over a car or boat dealer? Why
should a shooting range get preference over a health club? Please don't make decisions
driven by economic protectionism. 
 
Finally, I object to giving “a membership organization…dedicated…to the protection of the
rights of persons who possess or use firearms…” special status as a “person” entitled to
sue under this proposed law and to collect treble punitive damages if they’re successful.
This is a particularly offensive form of economic protectionism for the NRA and similar gun
rights organizations. It would encourage needless litigation and the wasteful use of state
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funds to defend litigation where no actual person has been harmed and is motivated to sue.
 
HB 61 would do nothing to promote the public interest. Please do not approve this bill. 
 
Thank you for your service to our State. Sincerely, Ann Gifford 








From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Oppose HB 61
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:49:14 AM


 
 


From: Janice Caulfield <janc@gci.net> 
Sent: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:42 AM
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Reece Williams <Reece.Williams@akleg.gov>;
Joshua Walton <Joshua.Walton@akleg.gov>
Subject: Fwd: Oppose HB 61
 
 


Begin forwarded message:
 
From: Sally Rue <sarjesrue@gmail.com>
Subject: Oppose HB 61
Date: April 10, 2023 at 8:24:11 PM AKDT
To: representative.laddie.shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov, "House.State.Affairs"
<House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov>
 
 Testimony on HB 61, House State Affairs Committee, April 11, 2023, 3 pm
 
Dear Chairman Shaw and Members of the House State Affairs Committee,
 
Thank you for scheduling this opportunity for public comment on HB 61, “An Act
relating to restrictions on firearms and other weapons.”
 
I am a 46-year resident of Alaska and a gun owner. I have serious concerns about
HB 61 and its potential negative impact on the ability of the governor, state
agencies and local governments to protect the public health, safety and welfare in
the event of a declared disaster emergency.
 
By definition, times of emergency are unpredictable, chaotic, and full of stress
and uncertainty.  Communications are often disrupted. Keeping the public safe
often requires fast and decisive action. State law gives officials broad powers that
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would not apply under ordinary circumstances for good reason.
 
Why would we want to arbitrarily limit the ability of the governor and state and
municipal officials to respond to unique disaster emergencies in the most
effective way to protect life and safety? Enacting a blanket prohibition on any
kind of restrictions on possession and use of firearms and other weapons during a
disaster second-guesses the frontline local and state officials who know best what
is happening on the ground.
 
Although sponsors say this will not affect existing restrictions on carrying firearms
in currently prohibited locations such as schools, hospitals, and shelters, I would
like to see a specific clause added to that effect.
 
If this bill is enacted, what happens when an emergency shelter is set up in
another location? Will first responders and local emergency officials be prohibited
from restricting a person from bringing in firearms and other weapons? Will
families with children be sheltered with a lot of stressed out, exhausted people
with loaded firearms and ‘other weapons?’  Can we expect that volunteers from
the Red Cross and other organizations will feel safe volunteering in this
environment?
 
My second major concern is in Sec. 44.99.510(c), providing for civil action by a
person who thinks they have been adversely affected, or “a membership
organization consisting of two or more individuals eligible under (1) of this section
that is dedicated in whole or in part to the protection of the rights of persons who
possess or use firearms or other weapons.”  Giving such a particularly described
organization the status of a ‘person’ is troublesome at best. Allowing triple
punitive damage awards will invite costly and likely specious lawsuits. At worst,
this section will create confusion, and could have an extreme chilling effect on
first responders, state and local emergency services officials, and volunteers
trying to do their job of protecting the public under difficult circumstances.
 
I urge you to consider the real implications and unintended consequences of this
bill in real disaster emergencies.
 
I urge you to oppose this bill as written, and address the substantial deficiencies
that have come to light prior to moving it forward.
 
Thank you for reading my comments.
 
Respectfully submitted,







 
Sally Rue
Juneau


 








From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Opposition to HB 61 (Limitations on Firearms Restrictions)
Date: Monday, April 10, 2023 2:45:00 PM


 
 


From: Rochelle Parker <rochelle.m.parker@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, April 10, 2023 2:35 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw
<Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep. Stanley Wright <Rep.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben
Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Craig Johnson <Rep.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov>;
Rep. Jamie Allard <Rep.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jennie Armstrong
<Rep.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>
Subject: Opposition to HB 61 (Limitations on Firearms Restrictions)
 
Hello Members of the House State Affairs Committee,
 
I am a volunteer with the Anchorage Chapter of Moms Demand Action, and I strongly
oppose House Bill 61. To me, it does not make any sense to restrict a government’s ability
to make decisions in the interest of public safety in a disaster situation when there are so
many unknowns to consider. New restrictions on use or possession of firearms may be
necessary to protect public safety during an emergency — for example, if a shelter is
established in a place that doesn’t currently prohibit guns, the government may need to add
a restriction to protect people there. As a mother of young children, I would be concerned
about the safety of families who might be living in these crowded, high-stress situations if
guns were allowed unchecked. 
 
This bill is an unnecessary broadening of Alaska’s preemption law that already
prevents local authorities from overriding state policy on firearms and it would expose
the State to costly lawsuits. Please vote down this bill.
 
Thank you for your time.
 
Rochelle Parker
5536 Big Bend Loop
Anchorage, AK 99502



mailto:Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov

mailto:HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov






From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Opposition to HB 61 (Limitations on Firearms Restrictions)
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:49:06 AM


 
 


From: Janice Caulfield <janc@gci.net> 
Sent: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:43 AM
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Reece Williams <Reece.Williams@akleg.gov>;
Joshua Walton <Joshua.Walton@akleg.gov>
Subject: Fwd: Opposition to HB 61 (Limitations on Firearms Restrictions)
 
 


Begin forwarded message:
 
From: Rochelle Parker <rochelle.m.parker@gmail.com>
Subject: Opposition to HB 61 (Limitations on Firearms Restrictions)
Date: April 10, 2023 at 2:35:19 PM AKDT
To: House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov, Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov
 
Hello Members of the House State Affairs Committee,


I am a volunteer with the Anchorage Chapter of Moms Demand Action, and I
strongly oppose House Bill 61. To me, it does not make any sense to restrict a
government’s ability to make decisions in the interest of public safety in a
disaster situation when there are so many unknowns to consider. New
restrictions on use or possession of firearms may be necessary to protect
public safety during an emergency — for example, if a shelter is established in
a place that doesn’t currently prohibit guns, the government may need to add a
restriction to protect people there. As a mother of young children, I would be
concerned about the safety of families who might be living in these crowded,
high-stress situations if guns were allowed unchecked. 
 
This bill is an unnecessary broadening of Alaska’s preemption law that already
prevents local authorities from overriding state policy on firearms and it would
expose the State to costly lawsuits. Please vote down this bill.
 
Thank you for your time.
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Rochelle Parker
5536 Big Bend Loop
Anchorage, AK 99502


 








From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Stop HB 61
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 9:47:25 AM


 
 


From: Luann McVey <luannmcvey@me.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 7:53 AM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw
<Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep. Stanley Wright <Rep.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben
Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Craig Johnson <Rep.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov>;
Rep. Jamie Allard <Rep.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jennie Armstrong
<Rep.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>
Subject: Stop HB 61
 
Dear Representatives Shaw, Wright, Carpenter, Johnson, Allard, Armstrong, and
Story,
 
I am a retired Alaskan teacher and a volunteer with the Alaska Chapter of Moms
Demand Action for Gun Sense. I am opposed to HB 61 and I strongly urge you to
keep this unnecessary and potentially harmful bill from passing out of your
committee.  I do not understand why we would prevent the governor, a state agency,
or a municipality from taking action, during a declared disaster emergency, to restrict
the possession, use or sale of a firearm, a firearm accessory, ammunition or other
weapon. It does not make sense to stop our elected officials or agencies from
temporarily closing gun stores or gun ranges during a declared disaster.


During a disaster emergency, emotions tend to run hot and our leaders might find it
necessary to restrict gun use or sales, in order to limit the chaos that can erupt when
angry people have easy access to firearms.  I believe in the ability of our leaders to
decide when such limits are necessary.


Please do not take away a tool that could be used for constructive purposes, to
disarm those who might cause harm to others.  Guns are not the answer to human
strife, especially during a declared disaster emergency.  I hope you will prevent this
bill from passing out of your committee.


I implore you to put your time and energy into constructive legislation, such as
requiring secure storage of firearms, or increasing funding for Alaskan schools, rather
than crafting unnecessary legislation like HB 61.


Thank you.
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Sincerely,
Luann McVey
1507 Second Street
Douglas, Alaska 99824








From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Stop HB 61
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:49:17 AM


 
 


From: Janice Caulfield <janc@gci.net> 
Sent: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:31 AM
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Reece Williams <Reece.Williams@akleg.gov>;
Joshua Walton <Joshua.Walton@akleg.gov>
Subject: Fwd: Stop HB 61
 
Hello,
 
As Reece suggested, I am forwarding five emails in opposition to HB61 that I was cc’ed on, but that I
have not seen posted on BASIS.  I appreciate your checking to make sure that they are in the record
and available to the Committee members prior to the hearing on HB61 in House State Affairs on
Tuesday, April 18, 3:00PM.
 
Thank you very much.
 
Regards,
 
Jan Caulfield
Juneau, AK
907-209-8604


Begin forwarded message:
 
From: Luann McVey <luannmcvey@me.com>
Subject: Stop HB 61
Date: April 11, 2023 at 7:53:21 AM AKDT
To: House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov, Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov
 
Dear Representatives Shaw, Wright, Carpenter, Johnson, Allard,
Armstrong, and Story,
 
I am a retired Alaskan teacher and a volunteer with the Alaska Chapter of
Moms Demand Action for Gun Sense. I am opposed to HB 61 and I
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strongly urge you to keep this unnecessary and potentially harmful bill
from passing out of your committee.  I do not understand why we would
prevent the governor, a state agency, or a municipality from taking action,
during a declared disaster emergency, to restrict the possession, use or
sale of a firearm, a firearm accessory, ammunition or other weapon. It
does not make sense to stop our elected officials or agencies from
temporarily closing gun stores or gun ranges during a declared disaster.


During a disaster emergency, emotions tend to run hot and our leaders
might find it necessary to restrict gun use or sales, in order to limit the
chaos that can erupt when angry people have easy access to firearms.  I
believe in the ability of our leaders to decide when such limits are
necessary.


Please do not take away a tool that could be used for constructive
purposes, to disarm those who might cause harm to others.  Guns are not
the answer to human strife, especially during a declared disaster
emergency.  I hope you will prevent this bill from passing out of your
committee.


I implore you to put your time and energy into constructive legislation,
such as requiring secure storage of firearms, or increasing funding for
Alaskan schools, rather than crafting unnecessary legislation like HB 61.


Thank you.


Sincerely,
Luann McVey
1507 Second Street
Douglas, Alaska 99824


 








From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Testimony for House State Affairs Committee 4/11/23 on HB61
Date: Monday, April 10, 2023 9:31:53 AM


 


 


From: odetteedgar@gmail.com <odetteedgar@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, April 8, 2023 3:41 PM
To: House State Affairs <HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw
<Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep. Stanley Wright <Rep.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben
Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Craig Johnson <Rep.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov>;
Rep. Jamie Allard <Rep.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jennie Armstrong
<Rep.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>
Subject: Testimony for House State Affairs Committee 4/11/23 on HB61
 


Odette Edgar Testimony for 4/11/23 House State Affairs committee on
HB61
Good afternoon, Chair Shaw and members of the State Affairs
committee. 


My name is Odette Edgar. I live in Juneau, am a 53-year Alaska
resident, and I represent myself. 


I am testifying in opposition to HB61.  The bill’s sponsors have
testified that this bill does not significantly change state law; that is a
good reason not to pass this bill.


During an emergency, state and municipal officials must take
unusual measures to protect public safety.  This bill allows them to be
sued if they decide to limit gun use to protect public safety.  Here’s an
example discussed during earlier hearings in the Community and
Regional Affairs committee.  Officials could be sued if guns are
prohibited in an emergency shelter or soup kitchen set up in a public
place, for example, a Walmart parking lot.  I believe guns should not be
allowed in an emergency shelter, regardless of its location.


But my main objections are with sections C and D in HB 61:  
Section C allows two or more members of a gun rights


organization or the group itself to bring civil action in superior court.  I
strongly object to giving any gun rights organization special status in
Alaska law.  My apologies to any committee members here who are
members of this organization, but this is a special interest group that
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does not reflect my values.
In Section D, the enhanced (triple) attorney fees are outrageous,


and awarding court costs may conflict with the Alaska Rules of Civil
Procedure.  The award of attorney fees is a normally determined by the
court system.


We are a society that sues at the drop of a hat, and this bill takes
us further down that road.


Please do not pass HB61 out of committee.
Thank you for considering my testimony.


 








From: Rep. Laddie Shaw
To: House State Affairs
Subject: FW: Testimony for House State Affairs Committee 4/11/23 on HB61
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:49:02 AM


 
 


From: Janice Caulfield <janc@gci.net> 
Sent: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:44 AM
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Reece Williams <Reece.Williams@akleg.gov>;
Joshua Walton <Joshua.Walton@akleg.gov>
Subject: Fwd: Testimony for House State Affairs Committee 4/11/23 on HB61
 
 


 
 


From: odetteedgar@gmail.com <odetteedgar@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, April 8, 2023 3:41 PM
To: House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov; Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov; Represent
ative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov;
Representative.Ben Carpenter@akleg.gov; Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov; R
epresentative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov; representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov; Re
presentative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov
Subject: Testimony for House State Affairs Committee 4/11/23 on HB61 
 


Odette Edgar Testimony for 4/11/23 House State Affairs
committee on HB61


Good afternoon, Chair Shaw and members of the State Affairs
committee.  


My name is Odette Edgar. I live in Juneau, am a 53-year
Alaska resident, and I represent myself.  


I am testifying in opposition to HB61.  The bill’s sponsors
have testified that this bill does not significantly change state
law; that is a good reason not to pass this bill.


During an emergency, state and municipal officials must
take unusual measures to protect public safety.  This bill
allows them to be sued if they decide to limit gun use to
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protect public safety.  Here’s an example discussed during
earlier hearings in the Community and Regional Affairs
committee.  Officials could be sued if guns are prohibited in an
emergency shelter or soup kitchen set up in a public place, for
example, a Walmart parking lot.  I believe guns should not be
allowed in an emergency shelter, regardless of its location.


But my main objections are with sections C and D in HB
61:   


Section C allows two or more members of a gun rights
organization or the group itself to bring civil action in superior
court.  I strongly object to giving any gun rights organization
special status in Alaska law.  My apologies to any committee
members here who are members of this organization, but this
is a special interest group that does not reflect my values.


In Section D, the enhanced (triple) attorney fees are
outrageous, and awarding court costs may conflict with the
Alaska Rules of Civil Procedure.  The award of attorney fees is
a normally determined by the court system.


We are a society that sues at the drop of a hat, and this
bill takes us further down that road.


Please do not pass HB61 out of committee.


Thank you for considering my testimony.
 








From: Janice Caulfield
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw; Reece Williams; Joshua Walton
Subject: Fwd:
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:42:54 AM


Begin forwarded message:


From: Victoria OConnell Curran <victoria.oconnell@gmail.com>
Date: April 10, 2023 at 2:49:54 PM AKDT
To: House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov,
Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov


Dear Committee Members: 
My husband and I own 14 guns. We hunt to provide food for our family.  We
believe in common sense gun laws and we are opposed to House Bill 61. This law
does not make Alaskans safer during a disaster and likely would have the opposite
effect. As I  read it is a narrowing of existing Alaska law and would allow
individuals or special interest groups to act as the legal enforcers of this state law,
through civil suits. It is ridiculous to mandate  that a prevailing plaintiff would be
due punitive damages of a minimum of three times their actual attorneys’ fees,
plus repayment of court and attorney fees.  This bill seems to prevent common
sense steps to provide for public safety and ensure peace during a disaster . We
have much more pressing issues to address in our state, drop this please. 
As gun owners we ask you to oppose HB61.
Thank you,
 
Victoria OConnell Curran and Richard Curran
Sitka, Alaska
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From: Alexandria Weddell
To: House State Affairs; Rep. Laddie Shaw; Rep. Stanley Wright; Rep. Ben Carpenter; Rep. Craig Johnson; Rep.


Jamie Allard; Rep. Jennie Armstrong; Rep. Andi Story
Subject: Fwd: COMMENT opposing HB61
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 9:08:37 AM


Hello,


My name is Alexandria Weddell and I am a resident of Skagway Alaska. I am also a gun
owner. I am writing to ask you to please oppose HB61. The bill truthfully does not make
much sense. I do not see how this makes anyone safer during an emergency and moreover,
during times of emergencies our communities do NOT need laws and rules limiting what our
bodies of government can do. I am asking as a constituent please not to support this frivolous
bill.


Thank you,


Alexandria Weddell
907-612-0033
PO Box 945
Skagway AK 99840
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From: Janice Caulfield
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw; Reece Williams; Joshua Walton
Subject: Fwd: NO! on HB61
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 10:08:33 AM


One more,


THANK YOU for your help with this.


Regards,


Jan Caulfield


Begin forwarded message:


From: Joyanne Bloom <joyanneb@gmail.com>
Subject: NO! on HB61
Date: April 9, 2023 at 8:22:15 PM AKDT
To: Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov


Dear State Affairs Committee Representatives,


I trust you and our government officials to make the best decisions to
protect Alaskans in the event of "disaster emergencies".  You should
not have any prior restrictions as to what means will be available to
keep us safe. That's just what HB61 does - limits your options.


I am a grandma, who has been advocating for the passage of
legislation to secure guns in our homes to reduce the high number of
our children killed by firearms. It's appalling to me that the bill you
decide to consider is "Limitation on Firearms Restrictions".


Thank you for your service and consideration,
Joyanne Bloom


-- 
Joyanne Bloom
883 Basin Road
Juneau, Alaska 99801


(907) 723-3604
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From: Patricia Owen
To: House State Affairs
Subject: Fwd: Oppose HB 61
Date: Monday, April 10, 2023 7:17:00 PM


﻿
Chair Shaw and Members of the Committee
 
I am a lifelong Alaskan and mother and grandmother and writing in strong
opposition of HB 61.
 
I do not believe protecting gun interests by limiting state and local governments'
authority to maintain law and order and safety during an emergency will protect
the public’s safety nor provide the services needed during an emergency.  
 
I would rather our legislators do more to save lives and protect the health and
safety of Alaskans by supporting common sense gun safety laws and other health
and safety services. 
 
Sincerely,
 
Patty Owen
Juneau, AK
 
Sent from Mail for Windows
 



mailto:p.owen.mches@gmail.com

mailto:HouseState.Affairs@akleg.gov

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986__;!!LdQKC6s!OAA10wBh_5CxAb3QEfbD56dNijg_RaVa-j_V5mmRWSnG5tl18wDD6pxf8TZAAbk2hjawxYJZGw7fh6Bgjcan7vCthbrB_yBO$






From: Janice Caulfield
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw; Reece Williams; Joshua Walton
Subject: Fwd: Oppose HB 61
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:42:31 AM


Begin forwarded message:


From: Sally Rue <sarjesrue@gmail.com>
Subject: Oppose HB 61
Date: April 10, 2023 at 8:24:11 PM AKDT
To: representative.laddie.shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov, "House.State.Affairs"
<House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov>


 Testimony on HB 61, House State Affairs Committee, April 11, 2023, 3 pm
 
Dear Chairman Shaw and Members of the House State Affairs Committee,
 
Thank you for scheduling this opportunity for public comment on HB 61, “An Act
relating to restrictions on firearms and other weapons.”
 
I am a 46-year resident of Alaska and a gun owner. I have serious concerns about
HB 61 and its potential negative impact on the ability of the governor, state
agencies and local governments to protect the public health, safety and welfare in
the event of a declared disaster emergency.
 
By definition, times of emergency are unpredictable, chaotic, and full of stress
and uncertainty.  Communications are often disrupted. Keeping the public safe
often requires fast and decisive action. State law gives officials broad powers that
would not apply under ordinary circumstances for good reason.
 
Why would we want to arbitrarily limit the ability of the governor and state and
municipal officials to respond to unique disaster emergencies in the most
effective way to protect life and safety? Enacting a blanket prohibition on any
kind of restrictions on possession and use of firearms and other weapons during a
disaster second-guesses the frontline local and state officials who know best what
is happening on the ground.



mailto:janc@gci.net

mailto:Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov

mailto:Reece.Williams@akleg.gov

mailto:Joshua.Walton@akleg.gov





 
Although sponsors say this will not affect existing restrictions on carrying firearms
in currently prohibited locations such as schools, hospitals, and shelters, I would
like to see a specific clause added to that effect.
 
If this bill is enacted, what happens when an emergency shelter is set up in
another location? Will first responders and local emergency officials be prohibited
from restricting a person from bringing in firearms and other weapons? Will
families with children be sheltered with a lot of stressed out, exhausted people
with loaded firearms and ‘other weapons?’  Can we expect that volunteers from
the Red Cross and other organizations will feel safe volunteering in this
environment?
 
My second major concern is in Sec. 44.99.510(c), providing for civil action by a
person who thinks they have been adversely affected, or “a membership
organization consisting of two or more individuals eligible under (1) of this section
that is dedicated in whole or in part to the protection of the rights of persons who
possess or use firearms or other weapons.”  Giving such a particularly described
organization the status of a ‘person’ is troublesome at best. Allowing triple
punitive damage awards will invite costly and likely specious lawsuits. At worst,
this section will create confusion, and could have an extreme chilling effect on
first responders, state and local emergency services officials, and volunteers
trying to do their job of protecting the public under difficult circumstances.
 
I urge you to consider the real implications and unintended consequences of this
bill in real disaster emergencies.
 
I urge you to oppose this bill as written, and address the substantial deficiencies
that have come to light prior to moving it forward.
 
Thank you for reading my comments.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
Sally Rue
Juneau








From: Janice Caulfield
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw; Reece Williams; Joshua Walton
Subject: Fwd: Opposition to HB 61 (Limitations on Firearms Restrictions)
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:43:15 AM


Begin forwarded message:


From: Rochelle Parker <rochelle.m.parker@gmail.com>
Subject: Opposition to HB 61 (Limitations on Firearms Restrictions)
Date: April 10, 2023 at 2:35:19 PM AKDT
To: House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov,
Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov


Hello Members of the House State Affairs Committee,


I am a volunteer with the Anchorage Chapter of Moms Demand Action, 
and I strongly oppose House Bill 61. To me, it does not make any sense to 
restrict a government’s ability to make decisions in the interest of public 
safety in a disaster situation when there are so many unknowns to 
consider. New restrictions on use or possession of firearms may be 
necessary to protect public safety during an emergency — for example, if 
a shelter is established in a place that doesn’t currently prohibit guns, the 
government may need to add a restriction to protect people there. As a 
mother of young children, I would be concerned about the safety of 
families who might be living in these crowded, high-stress situations if 
guns were allowed unchecked. 


This bill is an unnecessary broadening of Alaska’s preemption law that 
already prevents local authorities from overriding state policy on firearms 
and it would expose the State to costly lawsuits. Please vote down this bill. 


Thank you for your time. 


Rochelle Parker
5536 Big Bend Loop
Anchorage, AK 99502 
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From: Janice Caulfield
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw; Reece Williams; Joshua Walton
Subject: Fwd: Stop HB 61
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:31:13 AM


Hello,


As Reece suggested, I am forwarding five emails in opposition to HB61 that I was cc’ed on,
but that I have not seen posted on BASIS.  I appreciate your checking to make sure that they
are in the record and available to the Committee members prior to the hearing on HB61 in
House State Affairs on Tuesday, April 18, 3:00PM.


Thank you very much.


Regards,


Jan Caulfield
Juneau, AK
907-209-8604


Begin forwarded message:


From: Luann McVey <luannmcvey@me.com>
Subject: Stop HB 61
Date: April 11, 2023 at 7:53:21 AM AKDT
To: House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov,
Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov,
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov,
Representative.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov,
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov,
Representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov,
Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov


Dear Representatives Shaw, Wright, Carpenter, Johnson, Allard, 
Armstrong, and Story,


I am a retired Alaskan teacher and a volunteer with the Alaska Chapter of 
Moms Demand Action for Gun Sense. I am opposed to HB 61 and I 
strongly urge you to keep this unnecessary and potentially harmful bill 
from passing out of your committee.  I do not understand why we would 
prevent the governor, a state agency, or a municipality from taking action, 
during a declared disaster emergency, to restrict the possession, use or 
sale of a firearm, a firearm accessory, ammunition or other weapon. It 
does not make sense to stop our elected officials or agencies from 
temporarily closing gun stores or gun ranges during a declared disaster.


During a disaster emergency, emotions tend to run hot and our leaders 
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might find it necessary to restrict gun use or sales, in order to limit the 
chaos that can erupt when angry people have easy access to firearms.  I 
believe in the ability of our leaders to decide when such limits are 
necessary.


Please do not take away a tool that could be used for constructive 
purposes, to disarm those who might cause harm to others.  Guns are not 
the answer to human strife, especially during a declared disaster 
emergency.  I hope you will prevent this bill from passing out of your 
committee.


I implore you to put your time and energy into constructive legislation, 
such as requiring secure storage of firearms, or increasing funding for 
Alaskan schools, rather than crafting unnecessary legislation like HB 61. 


Thank you.


Sincerely,
Luann McVey
1507 Second Street
Douglas, Alaska 99824








From: Janice Caulfield
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw; Reece Williams; Joshua Walton
Subject: Fwd: Testimony for House State Affairs Committee 4/11/23 on HB61
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 9:43:57 AM


 


From: odetteedgar@gmail.com <odetteedgar@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, April 8, 2023 3:41 PM
To: House.State.Affairs@akleg.gov; Representative.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov;
Representative.Stanley.Wright@akleg.gov; Representative.Ben Carpenter@akleg.gov;
Representative.Craig.Johnson@akleg.gov; Representative.Jamie.Allard@akleg.gov;
representative.Jennie.Armstrong@akleg.gov; Representative.Andi.Story@akleg.gov
Subject: Testimony for House State Affairs Committee 4/11/23 on HB61 
 


Odette Edgar Testimony for 4/11/23 House State Affairs
committee on HB61
Good afternoon, Chair Shaw and members of the State Affairs
committee.  


My name is Odette Edgar. I live in Juneau, am a 53-year
Alaska resident, and I represent myself.  


I am testifying in opposition to HB61.  The bill’s sponsors
have testified that this bill does not significantly change state
law; that is a good reason not to pass this bill.


During an emergency, state and municipal officials must
take unusual measures to protect public safety.  This bill
allows them to be sued if they decide to limit gun use to
protect public safety.  Here’s an example discussed during
earlier hearings in the Community and Regional Affairs
committee.  Officials could be sued if guns are prohibited in an
emergency shelter or soup kitchen set up in a public place, for
example, a Walmart parking lot.  I believe guns should not be
allowed in an emergency shelter, regardless of its location.


But my main objections are with sections C and D in HB
61:   


Section C allows two or more members of a gun rights
organization or the group itself to bring civil action in superior
court.  I strongly object to giving any gun rights organization
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special status in Alaska law.  My apologies to any committee
members here who are members of this organization, but this
is a special interest group that does not reflect my values.


In Section D, the enhanced (triple) attorney fees are
outrageous, and awarding court costs may conflict with the
Alaska Rules of Civil Procedure.  The award of attorney fees is
a normally determined by the court system.


We are a society that sues at the drop of a hat, and this
bill takes us further down that road.


Please do not pass HB61 out of committee.
Thank you for considering my testimony.








From: Frank Rue
To: Rep. Andi Story; Rep. Laddie Shaw; Rep. Craig Johnson; House State Affairs; Rep. Stanley Wright; Rep. Ben


Carpenter; Rep. Jamie Allard; Rep. Jennie Armstrong
Subject: HB61 Testimony for April 11 House State Affairs
Date: Monday, April 10, 2023 8:14:02 PM
Attachments: 23-4-11HB61FRtestimony.docx


Attached please find my Testimony on HB61.  Thank you for the opportunity to comment.


Sincerely,
Frank Rue
Juneau, Alaska
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Testimony HB61 April, 11 2023








My name is Frank Rue, I live at 7083 Hendrickson Rd. in Juneau, Alaska.  I have lived in Alaska since 1977. I am a gun owner, hunter, and former Commissioner of the Alaska Department of Fish and Game (ADF&G).  During my tenure as Commissioner of ADF&G, two indoor shooting ranges, one in Fairbanks and one in Juneau, were completed.  I say this only to stress that I support shooting sports, hunting, hunter safety, hunter education and the safe responsible use of firearms.





I do not support House Bill 61 for the following reasons.  





HB61 appears to be a solution in search of a problem.  Have there been instances of Alaska Governors, Alaska state agencies or Alaska municipalities forbidding the possession, use, or transfer of a firearm, firearm accessory, other weapons during a declared disaster emergency when, as some supporters of the bill have said, pot shops and liquor stores were left open? If so, was this disparity remedied?    





HB61 does not just address, as some have suggested, parity between liquor stores and gun stores in a disaster emergency.  If that is all it did, I doubt there would be much opposition.   





Every disaster emergency will be different and the impacts felt most severely in the area of the disaster emergency.  Local Alaskans will, with the help of state agencies, be best situated to determine what response is needed.  I do not think it is in the best interest of Alaskans to tie their own hands as they deal with a disaster.  Furthermore, a Governor’s disaster declaration has a term of 30 days, unless the legislature extends it.  The Legislature can address any unacceptable overreach by the state or local government when it authorizes an extension.   


  


Will HB61 invalidate existing restrictions?    The Governor is given extraordinary powers under a disaster emergency declaration.  Powers to, among other things, relocate all or some of the people from a stricken area; prescribe where people can and cannot travel; commandeer private property subject to compensation; change the duties of state agencies…. etc.  But under this bill, even in the extraordinary circumstance of a disaster emergency declaration, the possession, use and transfer of firearms or other weapons, plus all the other actions in Sec.44.99.510(a) (1-4) would be out of the reach of the Governor, state agencies and municipalities. 





There is nothing in HB61 that lays out the purpose for prohibiting the Governor, state agencies or municipalities from taking the actions listed in Sec.44.99.510(a) (1-4) during a declared disaster emergency under AS 26.23.020.  What is the purpose for drawing a line between a disaster emergency and non-disaster emergency times? Without such an explicit purpose will this law invalidate existing statute or policy? And could anyone allowed to own a gun or other weapon then be allowed to bring a loaded gun to a school or assembly chamber, for example, during a disaster emergency declaration when in normal circumstances they would not?   








Will HB61 inevitably be declared the law of the land in non-disaster/emergency times? In normal times the legislature, governor, state agencies and municipalities have prohibited the possession or use of firearms in, for example: the capitol building; public schools; state offices; assembly chambers; public hospitals, or public shelters.  Under HB61 during a disaster emergency they could not prohibit any of this (except perhaps the legislature).  Without any legislative Purpose/Intent as to why there is a difference between a disaster emergency and any other time, won’t all of the prohibitions of Sec.44.99.510(a) (1-4), ipso facto, (inevitably) apply all of the time?  If the answer is yes, then it will inevitably be illegal to restrict people legally allowed to own guns and weapons to take guns, ammunition and other weapons to shelters, schools, legislative buildings, and other public spaces whether there is a disaster emergency or not.  





This bill does more than “keep gun shops, etc. open when liquor stores are open” during a disaster declaration.  I urge you to not support HB61 as currently written.








Thank you  





  







From: Marian Clough
To: House State Affairs; Rep. Laddie Shaw; Rep. Stanley Wright; Rep. Ben Carpenter; Rep. Craig Johnson; Rep.


Jamie Allard; Rep. Jennie Armstrong; Rep. Andi Story
Subject: HB61 Testimony for April 18 Packet
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 11:10:30 AM


Written Testimony for Tuesday, April 18, 2023 Alaska House State Affairs Committee 
 
Dear Chair Shaw and Members of the Alaska House State Affairs Committee: 
 
Thank you for considering my testimony in opposition to HB 61. I testified at your committee
meeting on Tuesday, April 11 and in addition, have submitted two written letters which should be
included in the documents for HB 61.  
 
As I stated before, I support the Second Amendment, a citizen’s right to bear arms. I am a gun owner
and enjoy trap shooting.  
 
I do not support HB 61 as it is written in regards to subparagraph (c) at page 2, starting at line 13,
which allows civil action by “a membership organization consisting of two or more individuals” to
bring suit if adversely affected. A prevailing plaintiff would recover punitive damages in the amount
of three times their actual attorneys’ fees. 
 
Are there other Alaska state statutes that allow a prevailing party to recover three times the punitive
damages? Is it common in the State of Alaska? The four examples of similar legislation from other
states (Georgia, North Dakota, South Dakota, and West Virginia) are not similar at all regarding
three times the punitive damages. Georgia allows actual damages or liquidated damages of three
times plaintiff’s attorney’s fees and is the only state of the examples provided that mentions triple
damages. North Dakota says “reasonable attorney’s fees.” South Dakota has the attorney general, not
an individual or organization, litigate on Second Amendment rights; there is nothing about
emergency declarations. West Virginia allows closure in a declared emergency and allows
“reasonable” not three times attorney’s fees.  
 
There are already protections in the Alaska State Constitution and the U.S. Constitution protecting
our right to bear arms. Is HB 61 really necessary?  
 
If HB 61 was only about commercial parity with private businesses that would be one thing.
Unfortunately, HB 61 goes much further to hamstring our state or municipal agencies to respond to
disasters unencumbered by the political agendas of interest groups. Wouldn’t it better to have the
Alaska Department of Law, instead of special interest groups be enforcers of our laws thus avoiding
expensive private party and interest group litigation?  It would be nice to have less lawsuits not
more.
 
I respectfully request you not pass HB 61. 
 
Thank you for your continued public service. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Marian Clough 
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From: Sally Rue
To: Rep. Laddie Shaw; Rep. Stanley Wright; Rep. Ben Carpenter; Rep. Craig Johnson; Rep. Jamie Allard; Rep. Jennie


Armstrong; Rep. Andi Story; House State Affairs
Subject: Oppose HB 61
Date: Monday, April 10, 2023 8:24:33 PM


 Testimony on HB 61, House State Affairs Committee, April 11, 2023, 3 pm
 
Dear Chairman Shaw and Members of the House State Affairs Committee,
 
Thank you for scheduling this opportunity for public comment on HB 61, “An Act relating to
restrictions on firearms and other weapons.”
 
I am a 46-year resident of Alaska and a gun owner. I have serious concerns about HB 61 and its
potential negative impact on the ability of the governor, state agencies and local governments
to protect the public health, safety and welfare in the event of a declared disaster emergency.
 
By definition, times of emergency are unpredictable, chaotic, and full of stress and
uncertainty.  Communications are often disrupted. Keeping the public safe often requires fast
and decisive action. State law gives officials broad powers that would not apply under ordinary
circumstances for good reason.
 
Why would we want to arbitrarily limit the ability of the governor and state and municipal
officials to respond to unique disaster emergencies in the most effective way to protect life
and safety? Enacting a blanket prohibition on any kind of restrictions on possession and use of
firearms and other weapons during a disaster second-guesses the frontline local and state
officials who know best what is happening on the ground.
 
Although sponsors say this will not affect existing restrictions on carrying firearms in currently
prohibited locations such as schools, hospitals, and shelters, I would like to see a specific
clause added to that effect.
 
If this bill is enacted, what happens when an emergency shelter is set up in another location?
Will first responders and local emergency officials be prohibited from restricting a person from
bringing in firearms and other weapons? Will families with children be sheltered with a lot of
stressed out, exhausted people with loaded firearms and ‘other weapons?’  Can we expect
that volunteers from the Red Cross and other organizations will feel safe volunteering in this
environment?
 
My second major concern is in Sec. 44.99.510(c), providing for civil action by a person who
thinks they have been adversely affected, or “a membership organization consisting of two or
more individuals eligible under (1) of this section that is dedicated in whole or in part to the
protection of the rights of persons who possess or use firearms or other weapons.”  Giving
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such a particularly described organization the status of a ‘person’ is troublesome at best.
Allowing triple punitive damage awards will invite costly and likely specious lawsuits. At worst,
this section will create confusion, and could have an extreme chilling effect on first
responders, state and local emergency services officials, and volunteers trying to do their job
of protecting the public under difficult circumstances.
 
I urge you to consider the real implications and unintended consequences of this bill in real
disaster emergencies.
 
I urge you to oppose this bill as written, and address the substantial deficiencies that have
come to light prior to moving it forward.
 
Thank you for reading my comments.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
Sally Rue
Juneau








From: Rochelle Parker
To: House State Affairs; Rep. Laddie Shaw; Rep. Stanley Wright; Rep. Ben Carpenter; Rep. Craig Johnson; Rep.


Jamie Allard; Rep. Jennie Armstrong; Rep. Andi Story
Subject: Opposition to HB 61 (Limitations on Firearms Restrictions)
Date: Monday, April 10, 2023 2:35:38 PM


Hello Members of the House State Affairs Committee,


I am a volunteer with the Anchorage Chapter of Moms Demand Action, and I strongly 
oppose House Bill 61. To me, it does not make any sense to restrict a government’s 
ability to make decisions in the interest of public safety in a disaster situation when 
there are so many unknowns to consider. New restrictions on use or possession of 
firearms may be necessary to protect public safety during an emergency — for 
example, if a shelter is established in a place that doesn’t currently prohibit guns, the 
government may need to add a restriction to protect people there. As a mother of 
young children, I would be concerned about the safety of families who might be living 
in these crowded, high-stress situations if guns were allowed unchecked. 


This bill is an unnecessary broadening of Alaska’s preemption law that already 
prevents local authorities from overriding state policy on firearms and it would expose 
the State to costly lawsuits. Please vote down this bill. 


Thank you for your time. 


Rochelle Parker
5536 Big Bend Loop
Anchorage, AK 99502 
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From: Luann McVey
To: House State Affairs; Rep. Laddie Shaw; Rep. Stanley Wright; Rep. Ben Carpenter; Rep. Craig Johnson; Rep.


Jamie Allard; Rep. Jennie Armstrong; Rep. Andi Story
Subject: Stop HB 61
Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 7:53:31 AM


Dear Representatives Shaw, Wright, Carpenter, Johnson, Allard, Armstrong, and 
Story,


I am a retired Alaskan teacher and a volunteer with the Alaska Chapter of Moms 
Demand Action for Gun Sense. I am opposed to HB 61 and I strongly urge you to 
keep this unnecessary and potentially harmful bill from passing out of your committee.  
I do not understand why we would prevent the governor, a state agency, or a 
municipality from taking action, during a declared disaster emergency, to restrict the 
possession, use or sale of a firearm, a firearm accessory, ammunition or other 
weapon. It does not make sense to stop our elected officials or agencies from 
temporarily closing gun stores or gun ranges during a declared disaster.


During a disaster emergency, emotions tend to run hot and our leaders might find it 
necessary to restrict gun use or sales, in order to limit the chaos that can erupt when 
angry people have easy access to firearms.  I believe in the ability of our leaders to 
decide when such limits are necessary.


Please do not take away a tool that could be used for constructive purposes, to 
disarm those who might cause harm to others.  Guns are not the answer to human 
strife, especially during a declared disaster emergency.  I hope you will prevent this 
bill from passing out of your committee.


I implore you to put your time and energy into constructive legislation, such as 
requiring secure storage of firearms, or increasing funding for Alaskan schools, rather 
than crafting unnecessary legislation like HB 61. 


Thank you.


Sincerely,
Luann McVey
1507 Second Street
Douglas, Alaska 99824
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